
From: Anthony Roche
To: Tara Arko
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Greys Bay
Date: February 14, 2025 10:47:39 AM

For both please. Along with our disapproval, we (the Burnside HTO) will also not be
attending any meetings regarding this project.
 
From: Tara Arko <tarko@nirb.ca> 
Sent: February 13, 2025 10:23 AM
To: Anthony Roche <anthony.roche@krwb.ca>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Greys Bay

 
Thank you Anthony for including specific NIRB staff in this correspondence.  Are you
submitting the letter to be posted on the NIRB’s public registry, or is this a copy for
awareness?
 
Tara Arko
Director, Operations
Nunavut Impact Review Board
867-983-4611

 
From: Anthony Roche <anthony.roche@krwb.ca> 
Sent: February 12, 2025 12:44 PM
To: Kassidy Koaha-Laube <kkoaha-laube@westkit.ca>
Cc: Francis Emingak <femingak@nirb.ca>; Tara Arko <tarko@nirb.ca>; Keith Morrison
<kmorrison@nirb.ca>; hatogina22@gmail.com; ckapolak@gov.nu.ca; Pamela Wong
<pwong@krwb.ca>; Peggy Adjun <padjun@niws.ca>; glaw@westkit.ca
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Greys Bay

 

IRONSCALES couldn't recognize this email as this is the first time you received an
email from this sender anthony.roche @ krwb.ca

 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow
direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Good afternoon,
See attached letter from the BHTO.
The BHTO does not support the Greys Bay Project.
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Anthony Roche
Manager-Bathurst HTO’s

 

Phone- 867-391-0312
Email- anthony.roche@krwb.ca

 

P.O Box 2194
Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0
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